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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
8 June 2022 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors Holborn, Knight & Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope & D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed) 
 

Minute No.  
PFC 22/ 
 

1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN OF THE PLAYING FIELD COMMITTEE – In his absence Cllr 

M.Abraham had expressed an interest in continuing to stand as Chairman of the Playing Field Committee. It 

was Resolved that Councillor M. Abraham be elected as Chairman of the Playing Field Committee. 
 

2. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN OF THE PLAYING FIELD COMMITTEE – It was 

Resolved that Councillor Wood be elected as Vice Chairman of the Playing Field Committee. 
 

3. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs M.Abraham, Blogg and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) submitted 

apologies. 
 

4. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST - D.Morgan declared an 
interest as a member of the Ferriby Shed and Cllr Wood declared an interest as a member of the Bowls Club. 

 

5. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11 MAY 2022 - Resolved – that the minutes be accepted 
as an accurate record and were signed by the Vice Chairman. 
 

6. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking 

7. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – It was noted that the Park Warden had made repairs to several of the 

fencing panels.  The black and yellow chain is damaged and needs to be replaced and the committee agreed 

to do this.  Finally it was agreed that the hedge by the bin should be cut back in July. 
 

8. CLERK’S REPORT  

8.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that following correspondence from a resident, the tennis nets 

had been retensioned.  The Football Club had also replied confirming they considered the cricket 

fixtures before hosting additional matches. 

8.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted. No concerns were raised. 
 

9. OTHER MATTERS 

9.1. Pavilion – Information provided by LP Fabrications following a visit to the pavilion indicated that they 

could not build lightweight covers as hoped.  The committee therefore agreed to get quotations for 

both internal and external shutters to be reviewed at a future meeting.  

9.2. Request from a resident – Correspondence from a resident that requested a new bin design be 

considered for the play park and the gate was repaired was discussed.  It was decided that the bin design 

would not be altered and that the clerk would write to the resident explaining this.  The gate in question 

is included in the plan to be replaced during the current financial year. 

9.3. Request to use the Playing Field – The request from a personal trainer to use the playing field was 

discussed.  Concerns were raised about the damage that certain equipment could cause to the surface of 

the field and therefore it was agreed that the clerk would request a detailed list of activities proposed. 

9.4. Men in Sheds project – The Ferriby Shed now have insurance and have hosted their first open day 

which attracted several people interested in joining.  Another open day will be held in July with the aim 

of opening on Mondays and Wednesdays every week from 1st September. 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.30pm 
Date of next meeting : 6 July 2022 


